

Primary Purpose Area Minutes December 6, 2025

The Area Chair opened the meeting with the Serenity Prayer @ 1:04 p.m. Addicts read the Concepts, 12 Traditions, and Service Motivation. An intro of addicts went around the room. Roll call taken with 7 GSR's present. Last Meeting Minutes were read and accepted. The treasurer's report was read and accepted. RCM, PPACNA, and Subcommittees reports were read with a short Q&A.

Old Business

- Nominations for Treasurer/Alt. Treasurer, PR Chair, & Activities Chair closed. Resumes sent out last month. Please vote this month and bring back to Jan. ASC.
- Please Bring Vote for Alt. Sec. to Jan. ASC.

Open Forum

- Discussed when new lit. prices take effect. (Jan. 1 2026.)
- Homegroup Venmo question asked. Discussion followed.
- CARR Workshop for the homegroups was discussed.

New Business

- Regional position to vote on- Kevin D for Campvention chair. Please see RCM report for resume. Please bring homegroup votes back to Jan. ASC.
- H&I Pannel Call for Information. Anyone interested in service work with H&I please send your name, phone number, clean time, and area of interest back to Jan. ASC with your GSR. H&I Pannel Leader will contact you to discuss how you can help!
- **H&I**- 3 meetings carried in. All is well. Mike C. stepped down as panel coordinator. Rodney K. was nominated and voted in.
- **Activities**- NYE details were fine-tuned and we are fine tuned. Discussions regarding Spring into Recovery/our March function where had, flyer was approved, and speakers were discussed. See you on NYE (the 31st of December. The last day of the year, before the first day of the new year.)
- **PPACNA**- Financially the convention was a bit short. Our prudent reserve is \$4000, we currently have \$3968 in the account which indicates a net loss of \$32. We do still have a significant amount of merch to attempt to sell. We are taking a look at historical orders of merch in order to make changes to eliminate over ordering in the future. Discussed the possibility of looking at different months for the convention as attendance still tends to be down and we will be discussing potentially sending out a survey to the groups to see if there is something they would like to see at the convention that would encourage them to attend. Discussion was had about talking to treatment court professionals about allowing their clients to attend. We discussed only having one workshop at a time, potentially limiting the convention to only one day. Also discussed having lunch or dinner on site rather than after speaker or entertainment.

Group Concerns & Announcements

Simplicity Revealed (Kirksville, MO)- We are having a carry-in Christmas Day Dinner on 12/25/25 @5:30P.

Macon Recovery (Macon, MO) – Would like to meet new and old friends!

****NEXT ASC MEETS January 3rd, 2026 @ 1PM***SUBCOMMITTEES @ 11:30 AM*****

Treasurer Report

Primary Purpose Area
Treasurer's Report
December 6, 2025

	CHECK NO.	CREDIT	DEBIT	BALANCE
11/1/25	Beginning Balance			\$1,890.13
11/1/25	Ck# 3676 ASC rent & storage (Nov 2025)		\$100.00	\$1,790.13
11/1/25	Ck# 3677 Secretary mailing & supplies (Oct)		\$102.91	\$1,687.22
11/1/25	Ck# 3678 Activities Rent & Deposit (March 2026)		\$500.00	\$1,187.22
11/10/25	Deposit Group donations and 7 th	\$ 193.60		\$1,380.82
10/12/25	ACH overcharge RCM RM Rent refund	\$ 9.60		\$1,390.42
11/30/25	Ending Balance November 2025			\$1,390.42

Balance	\$1,390.42
Prudent Reserve 2025	\$1,668.81
Over/Under	\$ 278.39

- Area will no longer be charged a Paper Statement Fee from the Bank as long as we keep a minimum of \$500.00 balance in the checking account. That should not be a problem as prudent reserve is \$1,668.81.

Budget Report

[illegible]

RCM Report

December 6, 2025

Greetings Family,

Your RCM team received the minutes from the October RSC. The next RSC will be held January 10 & 11, 2026 at Stoney Creek, 2601 South Providence Road, Columbia, MO. All motions and resumes passed at the regional level. There is one resume the groups will have to vote on and bring their group vote back to the January ASC (resume is attached to this report). There are no motions to vote on at the group level. There was an area DHOMA that was removed from the region. Area was contacted and they do not have the ability to fill positions at the area level and requested also to be removed from regional rooster. There was discussion concerning regional assets, who has them. Secretary was given \$1000.00 to purchase new printer as old one no longer is working properly. As new regional service members step up to their positions all banking information will be adjusted to reflect new service members. CAT/CAR workshop will be held on January 10, at 3pm at the RSC. If your group would like to attend all are welcome. RD and AD are available to hold workshops for individual areas if requested. See RCM for information. There is new information that came from World for the homegroups (email attached to this report). If your group has any concerns and or questions for region, please see your RCM team and we will try and get them addressed at the region.

In Loving Service,

RCM Team